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Transfers

In Memory

Sheila Clark – store manager (MS), Fort 
Gordon, to store manager (MS), JB Andrews
Lisa Comstock – store manager, Keesler 
AFB, to POS Systems Analyst Lead, HQ
Dawn Holland – store manager (MCS), 
Fort Sam Houston, to sales & merchandise 
manager, Fort Hood.
Michele Klein – services business 
manager, Edwards AFB, to services business 
manager, Luke AFB
Gail LeCourt – sales & merchandise 
manager, Travis AFB, to general manager, 
Beale AFB
Desiree Miller – store manager (BR), Fort 
Hood, to operations manager, Andersen AFB
Eleanor Veloria  – store manager, (BR), 
Andersen AFB, to operations manager,  
Hill AFB

Betty Baugham, 86, died Oct. 22 in 
Rancho Cordova, Calif. The Mather AFB 
department supervisor retired in 1990.
Peggy Brown, 76, died Jan. 21 in Newport 
News, Va. The JB Langley-Eustis accounting 
assistant retired in 1998.
Carol Carpenter, 73, died Jan. 24 
in Midwest City, Okla. The Atlanta DC 
accounting assistant retired in 1999.
Herschel Darrow, 76, died Feb. 7 in 
Shawnee, Okla. The Dan Daniel DC motor-
vehicle operator retired in 2005.
Redentor DelRosario, 78, died March 
2 in Alameda, Calif. The Oakland DC 
warehouse materials handler retired in 
2001.
Victoria Dugan, 97, died Feb. 20 in 
Colorado Springs, Colo. The Peterson AFB 
sales associate retired in 1980.
James Farnham, 77, died March 3 in 
Burlington, N.J. The JB McGuire-Dix motor-
vehicle operator retired in 2013.
Mary Ferguson, 91, died Sept. 4 in Star, 
Idaho. The Beale AFB cashier-checker 
retired in 1985.
Stewart Fogleman, 91, died March 2 in 
University Park, Fla. The Exchange general 
manager retired in 1983.
Paul Ginoza, 87, died Feb. 12 in Okinawa, 
Japan. The Piedmont Area personnel 
services manager retired in 1985.
Vincent Hart, 79, died March 11 in 
Plano, Texas. The Oakland DC warehouse 
associate retired in 1992.
Ronald Hicks, 72, died Feb. 15 in Pantego, 
Texas. The NAS Fort Worth JRB food 
manager retired in 1996. 

Bruce Hight, 74, died March 11 in 
Colorado Springs, Colo. The Fort Carson 
training instructor retired in 1996.
Clifton Howitz, 94, died March 3 in 
Prattville, Ala. The Southeast Exchange 
Region accounting technician retired  
in 1990.
Walter Johnson, 87, died Jan. 14 in 
Germany. The Katterbach-Illesheim 
cashier-checker retired in 1995.
Junior Jones, 88, died Feb. 22 in Hixon, 
Tenn. The Fort Stewart food activity 
manager retired in 1991.
Michael Kruchten, 67, died March 4 in 
Hanau, Germany. He was a food-service 
worker at Wiesbaden.
Albert Kulakoff, 97, died Feb. 16 in Fort 
Worth, Texas. The Japan Area associate 
retired in 1973.
Thomas Larimore, 83, died Feb. 3 in 
Greensburg, Ky. The Exchange warehouse 
foreman retired in 1981.
Harold Mandel, 89, died Jan. 29 in 
Arlington, Texas. The HQ associate retired in 
1992.
H.L. Matherly, 94, died Feb. 3 in Reston, 
Va. The Fort Belvoir operations clerk 
retired in 1984.
Gloria McGlaun, 86, died March 18 in 
Cusseta, Ga. The former Fort Benning lead 
sales associate retired in 1987.
Ivy Moore, 86, died Feb. 18 in Italy, Texas. 
The HQ purchasing assistant retired in 1995.
William Muhr, 77, died Jan. 31 in Tucson, 
Ariz. The HQ project specialist retired  
in 2000.
Marvin Musall, 69, died Feb. 4 in 
Kempner, Texas. The HQ facilities 
management maintenance foreman retired 
in 2013.
Elma Odegard, 93, died March 6 in 
Aurora, Colo. The Hill AFB department 
supervisor retired in 1984.
Robert Poulson, 80, died Dec. 18 in 
Russellville, Ark. The HQ associate retired 
in 1989.
Claude Prothro, 87, died Feb. 9 in 
Montgomery, Ala. The Southeast Exchange 
Region architect retired in 1988.
Gloria Raines, 57, died March 18 in 
Fayetteville, N.C. She was a food-service 
worker at Fort Bragg.
Bruno Ritter, 87, died Jan. 30 in 
Garmisch, Germany. The Class Six manager 
retired in 1990.

Leonor Roberts, 78, died March 14 in 
Hampton, Va. The JB Langley-Eustis shift 
manager retired in 1998.

Sandra Roberts, 73, died Feb. 28 in Eagle 
River, Ark. The Elmendorf AFB senior store 
associate retired in 2006.
Margaret Rodger, 72, died Feb. 9 
in Urbanna, Va. The JB Langley-Eustis 
department supervisor retired in 1980.
Karola Salvino, 78, died Feb. 1 in Lady 
Lake, Fla. The Fort Knox customer services 
rep retired in 1991.
Vincent Vabolis, 94, died Feb. 4 in La 
Plata, Md. The Fort Belvoir associate 
retired in 1973.
Richard Veeder, 85, died Jan. 15 in 
Cadillac, Mich. The Exchange associate 
retired in 1975.
Rebecca Watters, 91, died March 14 in 
Bel Air, Md. The Aberdeen Proving Ground 
store associate retired in 1999.
Delwin Willis, 80, died Feb. 29 in 
Palmetto, Fla. The Fort Riley manager 
retired in 1985.
Kenneth Yamaguchi, 89, died Feb. 15 
in Wahiawa, Hawaii. The Hickam AFB 
associate retired in 1986.
Mary Ybarra, 80, died Jan. 16 in Udall, 
Kan. The McConnell AFB Military Clothing 
Store manager retired in 1992.

Retirements
Laura Bartholdt, HQ, 9 years
Lynne Curry, HQ, 24 years
Patrick Frisch, JB McGuire-Dix, 28 years
Hilda Harris, HQ, 20 years
Christine Healy, Fort Lee, 15 years
Stephen Lushbaugh, HQ, 28 years
George McGettrick, HQ, 16 years
Sharon Wilson, U.S. Military Academy,  
25 years


